Work Session Shinnston City Council

City Of Shinnston, West Virginia

March 24 2014
The Work Session of the Shinnston City Council was called to order at 7:05 P.M. in Council Chambers on Monday, March 24, 2014 by Mayor Sammy J. DeMarco. Vice-Mayor Bob Burnett, Councilpersons James Coulter, Mary Ann Ferris, Rodney Strait, Brian Parrish, and David Signorelli (via telephone) were present. Also present were City Manager Debra Herndon, Assistant City Manager Travis Blosser, Community Development Director Reuben Perdue, City Engineer Steve Cain, and City Clerk Kathleen Panek.

It was ascertained that a quorum was present.

Mason Moore of 324 Moore Way, Shinnston made a presentation to Council of his planned Eagle Scout Project to install bleachers at the Pool.
Mark Hawkins of 110 Second Street, Shinnston made a presentation to Council about his company and what he plans to do as well as what he is now doing in Shinnston. He asked if there were any problems with those plans. He was informed Council will work with him as much as they legally can.

In Executive Reports: Mayor DeMarco stated he attended a meeting of the Lincoln School Improvement Council and was asked to go to the Board of Education to ask for a timeline on the tennis courts and a drawing of the Middle School and tennis courts. The Board of Education is not cooperating with information on the original design and what is being built. Mayor DeMarco will write a letter to the Board of Education asking to have City Engineer Steve Cain involved in the building of the tennis courts as the City of Shinnston is providing funds to help build the tennis courts. He stated there will be a Harrison County Mayors Association meeting Wednesday at 6:00 P.M. in Clarksburg. Dr. Manchin, in-coming Superintendent of Schools will be in attendance as he is trying to have an open communication with the cities.
State Senator Sam Cann made a presentation to Council of $15,000 for Water or Sewer Projects. Council thanked Senator Cann.

Mayor DeMarco suggested we put together a packet to tell the citizens of Shinnston what has been accomplished and what is being planned. He also asked City Manager Herndon to ask Richard Barnett about the clean-up of TVs and electronics he spoke of to Council.

There was discussion about setting up a Frequently Asked Questions on the City Web Site.

City Manager Herndon told Council she is working with Wanda Ashcraft and the Woman’s Club to host a Candidate Forum on May 1. Reuben Perdue will be Moderator. She sent her report electronically. Community Development Director Perdue sent an electronic report. He told Council there were currently 32 vendors registered for the Arts & Crafts Festival on April 26. He will speak to the Methodists and the Baptists regarding alternate sites if needed. He is bringing in Porta-Potties for the event.

He also stated the Harrison County United Way Spin Wheel currently has 59 qualifications for the pool pass drawing and 59 who have qualified for the drawing for electronics. He also informed Council the City has received $3000 in donations for the Theater in the Park series. And the Arrive Alive Program will presented at Lincoln High School on April 11.
Assistant City Manager Blosser asked Perdue to look into new Welcome to Shinnston signs.

Perdue reported on a proposed Culture and History grant he will be writing to make further improvements to the Performance Center. Perdue also stated he is applying to Land and Water for a grant for another pavilion at the Park. Councilperson Strait suggested he talk to the Park Board about replacing the covers over the fire pits at the large pavilion before they catch fire.
Perdue stated April 11 was the cut-off for vendor applications for the Arts & Crafts Festival. He told Council he plans to nominate Johnna Akers for the Governor’s Service Award.

Assistant City Manager Blosser reported on the Fusion Center that Shinnston is applying for a grant for license cameras. Shinnston has moved up on the list due to the location of the power plant. Shinnston has also been approved for other equipment pending the grant approval.

City Engineer Cain said we are moving forward on the Water Project. We need to begin the process to set new water rates. The funding has been approved. We should be bidding the Project in the Fall.
There was a discussion of the check valves at the Water Plant and a discussion of the Plant Tour.

The meeting ended at 9:40 P.M.
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